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From the desk of: The Rev. Dr. Nathan C. Minnich, STS 
 

Peace be with you! 
    Here we are at the beginning of a new season 
of fall activities, school for the children, Sunday 
School after church, and the slow signs of color 
overtaking the green growth of summer. This is 
the 11th year we have been together in this 
ministry and although there are certainly 
similarities year after year; the differences 
abound.  
    As I think back over this past decade there are 
faces missing, new ones around, and ministries 
that we could not have even imagined. Change 
forces us to adapt and grow, as long as we are 
focused on what lies ahead. Rather than always 
looking back, wondering why things are not the 
way they were we must look forward and 
wonder what things can become.  
    As I’m sure many of you have noticed lately, 
we’ve been working on solidifying the staff 
procedures here at Salem. With the addition of 
a Deacon, the support of a Parish Nurse, and the 
countless others who are involved daily in the 
ministry here we are beginning to define Salem’s 
ministry in such a way that needs are met, and 
ministry roles become well-defined and 
productive. So, you may be asking “what does 
this actually mean?” Well, it is quite simple. We 
are seeking to use the ministry of each branch of 
our staff to its best possible outcome. This 
means the encouragement of the council for 
each of these branches to develop their ministry 
according to the needs of the congregation, the 
community, and the wider church all while 
maintaining a manageable use of time, space, 
and energy. For example, if you’ve been in the 
Ed. Building you might have noticed we’re 
making the Pastor’s study into a meeting room! 
This will allow the council, small committees, 
classes, and planning all to happen in a 
convenient space. 
 

 We are also building a lending library in that 
room so that among out members we can share 
the wealth of literary knowledge we have all 
collected but would rather share than let sit 
silent on our own shelves.  
    The Deacon is already working on several 
community outreach projects. The Parish Nurse 
is preparing for more health information 
programs. The music staff is gearing up to 
coordinate our music ministry. The Education 
Committee is planning Sunday School for three 
separate classes. The list goes on, and on. We 
need the support and commitment of our 
members to keep these ministries vibrant and 
growing to meet the needs around us.  
    Finally, you will notice in this newsletter and 
in weekly bulletins a clearer policy of visitation. 
With our highly educated, and well-trained 
staff, a few eager lay people, and a proper plan 
to communicate among us we seek to respond 
to the needs of visitation both inside and outside 
the membership of the church. Knowing that 
we’ve continually constrained the budget, 
squeezed what we can from our available time 
and energy, we know this is much needed. This 
means that we will seek to accomplish the 
appropriate visitation of those in need 
according to their requests. The needs of those 
around us are multifaceted and so our response 
must be as well. Take this opportunity to read 
what the staff has put together on visitation and 
make sure that you, and your family, are 
familiar with these details. In consultation the 
staff will ensure that each visitation request is 
met with the appropriate response according to 
need.  
    The visitation response will be based on a 
multi-tiered approach to provide each other 
with mutual consolation and visitation as 
needed, by a fellow congregation member 

for comfort and conversation, by the Parish Nurse 
for health-related encouragement and prayer, by 
the Deacon for prayer and distribution of 
communion, and by the Pastor for emergencies, 
death, and spiritual distress.  
    We will continue to refine these definitions and 
better develop our visitation response with your 
help! So please, respond to us with your thoughts 
and ideas. And, most especially, make sure that 
you request visitation by the office phone, email, 
or directly with the Pastor, Deacon, or Parish 
Nurse. It is difficult to respond to social media and 
other word-of-mouth requests. 
    As this new season begins, begin again your 
commitment to the Lord, and to your presence 
with His people, gathered around His table, the 
place where He promises to meet you with His real 
presence! 



 
  

From The Reverend Deacon Kenneth E. Campbell, Jr. 

    Grace and peace to you from God our 
Father and the Lord Jesus Christ. And so, it 
begins again! Those associated with school 
age children know all too well the anxious 
nervousness yet bristling excitement this 
time of year brings with the return to school. 
As the glow of the stadium lights, and the 
sounds of cheering fill the air of our 
community each Friday night, we know that 
our summer days are quickly waning. With 
it, arrives a new year of learning for our 
children and the much-needed return to 
routine. And it effects almost every aspect of 
life, our community events, athletic clubs, 
concert series, and the activities of our 
church. 
     One of the highlights of my twenty-plus 
year career as a band director is assisting 
students in taking their next step after high 
school. Students routinely seek my guidance 
and we often discuss the themes of comfort 
 
 
 

and risk taking. It is our nature to seek 
comfort for our future. But as I frequently 
remind them, it is often in comfort that we 
quickly become complacent, uncaring, 
disconnected and uncompassionate. When 
we embrace the unknown and take a risk, 
moving past what we know…we allow 
ourselves to experience growth! Isn’t that 
what life is all about? To grow in our faith, 
our knowledge, and our compassion for 
one another. They all originate yet also 
point to one thing. That thing, my brothers 
and sisters, is love. The love of the Father as 
shown to us by the Son. 
    Over the past year, our congregation has 
faced and embraced multiple challenges as 
a community of believers, not just in regard 
to the direction and stability of our church, 
but many have felt individual challenges 
which have changed the faces of our family, 
our traditions, and have caused us to 
recreate ourselves. It has caused us, just 
when it seemed we could get comfortable, 
to take a risk and change our routine. And 
I submit…change is not such a bad thing! 
We have grown. Perhaps not in number, 
but in proving to ourselves that we can do 
what we must to survive and serve our 
congregation and community. But we must 
continually ask ourselves…have we done 
enough? I think the answer is that we have 
much more to do! 
    This September 9th marks the one-year 
anniversary of my ordination as your 
deacon. Many of you remember that 
celebration we enjoyed. Once the euphoria 
of that day settled and the work to be done  

became clear to me, the challenges that 
would come, as Pastor Rooney indicated 
in his sermon, indeed did so. With them 
came doubts, and even a few moments of 
feeling utterly defeated. But, with it also 
came new joy, growth, and a zeal for the 
work to be done in our community by the 
people of our congregation. 
    Your encouragement and strength 
continue to bolster my belief that we have 
much work to do despite inevitable 
changes, both past and future. I 
encourage you, as our children embark a 
new year of risk-taking and growth, to 
find a way to build that mindset into your 
life and see where it leads you. Let that 
opportunity for growth seep into your 
faith and service. 
    I continue to appreciate your prayers. 
Serving as your deacon and continues to 
be a true blessing in my life. Peace be with 
you. + 
 
 

DO YOU SHOP ON AMAZON? 
Donating to Salem Lutheran through the Amazon Smile Foundation is very 
easy. Every time you want to purchase something at Amazon, go to 
www.smile.amazon.com instead!  
Remember to designate Salem Lutheran Church Elizabethville as your charity. 

PLANNING AHEAD… 
Have you remembered the church in the planning of your estate?  
Have you updated your Thrivent information and named Salem the 
recipient of your Choice Dollars?  
Have you ordered a $250 card from Thrivent to help launch a new 
Salem initiative? 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Meeting Dates 
Tuesday, Sept. 10 & Oct. 8 @ 7 pm 

Cleft Lip/Cleft Palate 
Cleft lip and cleft palate are openings or 
splits in the upper lip, the roof of the 
mouth (palate) or both. Cleft lip and cleft 
palate result when facial structures that 
are developing in an unborn baby don't 
close completely. 
 

HEALTH MINISTRY 

Cleft lip may be detected with 
ultrasound beginning around the 13th 
week of pregnancy. As the fetus 
continues developing, it may be easier to 
accurately diagnose a cleft lip. Cleft 
palate that occurs alone is more difficult 
to see using ultrasound. 
Cleft lip and cleft palate can be corrected 
surgically to restore normal function and 
appearance with minimal scarring. Cleft 
lip and cleft palate may appear as a split 
in the lip and roof of the mouth (palate) 
that affects one or both sides of the face. 
A child can be born with just a cleft 
palate which is the split in the roof of the 
mouth that doesn't affect the appearance 
of the face. 
Less common is a cleft only in the 
muscles of the soft palate located at the 
back of the mouth and covered by the 
mouth's lining. This type of cleft often 
goes unnoticed at birth and not 
discovered until the child has difficulty 
with feedings, swallowing and possibly 
liquids or food coming out the nose, 
nasal speaking voice and chronic ear 
infections.  
Causes and risks associated with cleft lip 
and cleft palate occur when tissues in the 
baby's face and mouth don't fuse 
properly during the second and third 
month of pregnancy. Researchers 
believe that most causes of cleft lip and 
cleft palate are caused by an interaction 
of genetic and environmental factors. 
 

   Several factors may increase the 
likelihood of a baby developing a cleft 
lip and cleft palate, including a family 
history of cleft lip or cleft palate. 
Exposure to certain substances during 
pregnancy with women who smoke 
cigarettes, drink alcohol or take certain 
medications. 
Children with cleft lip with or without 
cleft palate face a variety of challenges, 
depending on the type and severity of the 
cleft. Babies with cleft palate are 
especially at risk of developing middle 
ear fluid, hearing loss and dental 
problems. If the cleft extends through the 
upper gum, tooth development may be 
affected. Because the palate is used in 
forming sounds, speech may sound nasal 
leading to speech difficulties. 
   The goals of treatment for cleft lip and 
cleft palate are to improve the child's 
ability to eat, speak and hear normally 
and to achieve a normal facial 
appearance. Care for children with cleft 
lip and cleft palate involves a team of 
specialized physicians. Surgery to 
correct cleft lip and palate is based on 
your child's situation. Following the 
initial cleft repair, your doctor may 
recommend follow-up surgeries to 
improve speech or improve the 
appearance of the lip and nose. Surgery 
can significantly improve your child's 
quality of life, and ability to eat, breathe 
and talk. 
 
 

Phillips Lifeline System 
Phillips Lifeline System is a device to be 
used for your loved one at risk of falling 
and being by themselves with nobody 
around to help them in time of need.  
This device is available at Walmart and 
can be purchased with a discount.  If you 
have a loved one in need of this device, 
please use the following code to get a 
discount:  01X2C9   If you have any 
additional questions please see Sharyn 
Farner.   

Medication Education 
In each newsletter, your Health Ministry 
Team will feature a medication along 
with its information. If there is a specific 
medication you would like more 
information on, please let a Health 
Ministry Team Member know.  In this 
newsletter, we will look at the 
medication:  
                   Prednisone 
Prednisone is used to treat many 
conditions. Prednisone may be 
prescribed by your physician to treat one 
of these conditions: arthritis, blood 
disorders, breathing problems, severe 
allergies, skin diseases, cancer, eye 
problems, and immune system disorders. 
Prednisone belongs to a class of drugs 
known as corticosteroids.  Prednisone 
decreases your immune system's 
response to various diseases to reduce 
symptoms such as swelling and allergic-
type reactions.  
When taking this medication by mouth 
ALWAYS take with food to prevent an 
upset stomach and with a full glass of 
milk or water. If you are using the liquid 
form of this medication, carefully 
measure the dose using a special 
measuring device/spoon. Do not use a 
household spoon. If you are prescribed 
only one dose per day, take it in the 
morning and never stop taking this 
medication suddenly without consulting 
your physician.  Your physician may 
prescribe a titrating dosage of 
prednisone gradually stopping the 
medication to prevent side effects. 
Report any new or worsening symptoms 
right away.     continued on next page.  
 
 
  



  

Continued from previous page… 
Common side effects in taking oral 
prednisone include nausea, loss of 
appetite, heartburn, trouble sleeping, 
increased sweating (complaint of hot 
flashes), mood swings such as crying, 
whining with children, short tempered.  
Serious side effects for which your 
physician needs to be notified: muscle 
pain/cramps, irregular heartbeat, 
weakness, swelling hands/ankles/feet, 
unusual weight gain, signs of infection 
(such as fever, persistent sore throat), 
vision problems (such as blurred vision), 
vomit that looks like coffee grounds, 
black/bloody stools, severe 
stomach/abdominal pain, puffy face, 
seizures, changes in appearance of skin 
with bruising/bleeding/bluish purple 
markings. 
This medication can make you more 
likely to get infections. Wash your hands 
well to prevent the spread of infection. If 
taking this medication daily and you 
miss a dose, take it as soon as you 
remember. If it is near the time of the 
next dose, skip the missed dose. Take 
your next dose at the regular time. Do 
not double the dose to catch up. If you 
are taking this medication on a different 
schedule than a daily one (such as every 
other day), ask your doctor ahead of time 
about what you should do if you miss a 
dose. 
Always store this medicine away from 
light and moisture.   
 
  

October is  
Pastor Appreciation Month 

Need a Ride to Church? 
We have people for that!  

Call the office and 
arrangements  

will be made for you to 
join us for worship!  

Upcoming Event:  
           Nature Walk at the Ned Smith Center 

            Date: Sunday, October 13 

Time: 1 pm  
 
Meet at the Wiconisco Park Ball Field – More details to follow! 
 
 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SOCIAL MINISTRY 
Monthly Meeting Dates: 
WNALC – Sunday, Sept. 15, Oct. 20 @ 6:30 pm  
Shawl Ministry – Tuesday, Sept. 10, Oct. 8 @ 1 pm  
Health Ministry – Tuesday, Sept. 10, Oct. 8 @ 7 pm  
Council – Thursday, Sept. 19, Oct. 17 @ 6:30 pm  
Salem Staff Meeting – Tues., Sept. 17 @ 6:30 pm  

A	 Wobble	 Trap	 Shoot	 is	 being	

planned	at	Martz’s	on	a	Sunday	in	

October.	 The	 exact	 date	 will	 be	

announced	in	early	October.	

The	SOFA	
kayak	float

	for	

Sunday,	Se
ptember	2

2nd.
	

 

SOFA 

After the tremendous success of our first clothing swap earlier this year,  
we are planning another event for this fall.  

 
Deacon Ken is forming a committee of volunteers to meet  

and help plan and coordinate this event. 
 

If you feel a call to help, please speak with the deacon on Sunday or email him 
deaconken9918@gmail.com 

Clothing Swap & Donate 



Jolene Klinger  
Daughter of Henry & Marlene Lesher 

Kelly Shipman 

  
  

SYMPATHY 

PRAYERS 

 

Please help to keep our 

prayer list current by 

contacting the church 

office with changes and 

additions. 
 

Polk Personal Care: Mary Schade, Betty Sultzbaugh 
Premier at Susquehanna: Hilda Collier 
At home: Pr. Paul Lorentzen (Staten Island, NY NALC), Martha 
Jane Fulkrod, Amanda Rummel, Teresa Webster (Dorothy 
Hoffman), Amy & Rose Dulley (Sheena Erdman), Jason Heim, 
Denny Reitz, Paul Latshaw, Brent Forney (Wanda Latshaw), 
Fay Weaver, Beverly Schoffstall, Leslie Oxenrider (Leah 
Snyder), Ted Weaver, Carolyn Fetterhoff, Tim & Tina Schell, 
Peg (Massari) Taylor, Lucy Wertz (Harold & Marie Daub), 
Jimmie & Gerry Schader (Karl’s parents), Keith Latshaw 
(Wanda Latshaw), Dave & Jill Fetter (Ken Campbell), Diane 
Murray (Peg Massari), Haley Snyder, Shirley Buffington, Ethel 
Oxenrider, Marija Zorkic, Henry Reinsburrow (Leah Snyder), 
Adele Nangle, Charles Wright (Ann Scatena), Sharon & Walter 
Lehman, Deb Miller, Heather Deitrich, Terry King (Janice 
Gransbury), Nancy Harris, Aleen Minnich, Dale Snyder 
(Tracey & Aleen Minnich), Andrea Bixler (Marie Daub), Jessica 
Ingbritsen, Arlene Blanchard (Diane Heim), Joan Sanborn 
(Jessica Spacek's paternal grandmother), Heather Hildebrand 
(granddaughter of Sarah Challenger), Leah Snyder 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
   

SPONSORSHIPS 
September  
Large Altar Vases   
1 Jason & Angela Heim – In honor of their 16th wedding anniversary.  
8 Judy Paul – In loving memory of her parents; Mr. & Mrs. G. Floyd (Flip) Buffington and  
                        husband Irvin “Bolivar” Paul. 
15 Arlene Feidt – In loving memory of her husband Dale. 
22 Chris Paul and Family – In honor of her sister Robin’s birthday. 
22 Carl & Leah Snyder – In honor of their 70th wedding anniversary. 
29 Bill & Mary Jane Witmer – In memory of loved ones.  
29 The Foster Family – In loving memory of brother Lanny and parents Gordon & Ginny Foster.  
 
Small Altar Vases   
1 Sponsor needed 
8 Sponsor needed 
15 Salem’s Staff Members – In honor of Deacon Ken’s 1st Ordination Anniversary. 
22 Greg & Helen Evans – In honor of their wedding anniversary on the 29th. 
29 Tracey & Aleen Minnich – In honor of their 40th wedding anniversary.   
 
October 
Large Altar Vases   
6 James & Carolyn Schade – In loving memory of Paul & Mildred Rummel.  
6 Gerri Deppen – In memory of loved ones.  
13 Lois Kratzer – In loving memory of Louis Kratzer,  
                               parents John & Elsie Kratzer and Elroy & Mary Baker.  
13 Harold & Marie Daub – In honor of Megan & Rob Prickett’s birthdays.
20 Natalie Lyter – In memory of loved ones.  
27 Arlene Feidt – In loving memory of her mother Dorothy Wolfgang.  
 
Small Altar Vases  
6 Janice Gransbury – In honor of her great grandson’s birthday.  
13 Harold & Marie Daub – In honor of Rob & Megan’s birthdays. Happy Birthday! 
20 Sponsor needed 
27 Sponsor needed 

 

Do you wish to be a sponsor? 
 

The costs for each are as follows: 
Altar Flowers – Large 

$40/set or $20/each 
 

Altar Flowers – Small 
$15/set or $7.50 each 

 
Bulletins 

$10/wk 
 

Newsletter 
$30/edition 

 
See Chris in the parish office, to 

sign up today! 
 

Altar Flowers 

Sanctuary Lamp 
                                  September: Natalie Lyter – In loving memory of her husband, Paul.  
                                  October: Sponsor needed 
 Newsletter 

Stan & Arleah Buehler – In Celebration of the Fall Season   

 

Fellowship 
                                                               September 15: Greg & Helen Evans  
                                                    October 13: Dorothy Hoffman and Chris Paul   
 



  BIRTHDAYS &    
ANNIVERSARIES 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Bulletins 
 

October 
4 Scott Deitrich 

30 Jay Fulkrod Happy 75th!  
 
 

September 
1 Kyle Ramer 
6 Daniel Ely 
6 Mattea Wenrich 
8 Rachel Zimmerman 
11 Jessica Spacek Happy 20th! 
12 Robert Portzline Happy 76th!  
14 Brenda Leitzel Happy 67th!   
17 Deacon Ken 
17 Karl Schader 
20 Angela Heim  
23 Chuck Liles Happy 66th!  
25 Robin Hoffman  
25 Jeff Sitlinger 
25 Brian Sitlinger 
30 Jana Heim-Miller 
 

September 
10 Mr. & Mrs. Henry Paul  
10 Mr. & Mrs. Carl Snyder Happy 70th!  
29 Mr. & Mrs. Greg Evans 
29 Mr. & Mrs. Tracey Minnich Happy 40th!  

October 
No anniversaries this month.   

September 
1  Sponsor needed 
8 Nancy Spacek – In honor of Jessica’s birthday. Happy Birthday! 
15 Sponsor needed 
22 Sponsor needed 
29 Greg & Helen Evans – In honor of their wedding anniversary. Happy Anniversary! 

October 
6 Sponsor needed 
13 Sponsor needed 
20 Sponsor needed 
27 Sponsor needed 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Worship assistants 
September 

October 

October Altar Guild:  Janice Gransbury 

www.salemlutheranelizabethville.org 

September Altar Guild: Marie Daub and Janice Gransbury 

Holy Cross Day
Sept. 1 Sept. 8 Sept. 15 Sept. 22 Sept. 29

Lector Jim Prince Michael Paul Vicki Yates Ben Margerum Harold Daub
Prayer/Church Vicki Yates Jim Prince Sharyn Farner Kasey Campbell Tom Scheib
Head Usher Ron Heim Chris Paul Angie Heim Helen Evans Kasey Campbell
Com. Assist. Helen Evans Tom Scheib Gerri Deppen David Yates Chris Paul 
Com. Assist. Ann Scatena Mark Ingbritsen Harold Daub Vicki Yates Michael Paul 
Greeter Don Deibler David Farner Janice Gransbury
Greeter Linda Deibler Judy Paul
Crucifer Eric Campbell Eric Campbell Eric Campbell Eric Campbell Eric Campbell
Acolyte Jessica Spacek Paul Ely Paul Ely Paul Ely Kristen Heim
Torchbearer Paul Ely Austin Heim Kristen Heim Austin Heim 
Torchbearer Jessica Spacek Kristen Heim Austin Heim Paul Ely
Sanctus Bells Jessica Spacek Eric Campbell Paul Ely Paul Ely Kristen Heim
Presider's Cross Aidan Campbell Aidan Campbell Aidan Campbell Aidan Campbell Aidan Campbell

Reformation Sunday
Oct. 6 Oct. 13 Oct. 20 Oct. 27

Lector Mark Ingbritsen Natalie Lyter Carol Reitz Gerri Deppen
Prayer/Church Michael Paul Mark Ingbritsen Vicki Yates Carol Reitz
Head Usher Tom Scheib Harold Daub Dave Reiner Ron Heim 
Com. Assist. Gerri Deppen Chris Paul Tom Scheib Ann Scatena
Com. Assist. Helen Evans Sharyn Farner Kasey Campbell Harold Daub
Greeter Janice Gransbury David Yates Sheena Erdman David Farner
Greeter Judy Paul Vicki Yates David Reiner
Crucifer Eric Campbell Eric Campbell Eric Campbell Eric Campbell
Acolyte Kristen Heim Kristen Heim Paul Ely Paul Ely
Torchbearer Austin Heim Austin Hem Austin Heim Jessica Spacek
Torchbearer Paul Ely Paul Ely Kristen Heim Paul Ely
Sanctus Bells Kristen Heim Kristen Heim Paul Ely Paul Ely
Presider's Cross Aidan Campbell Aidan Campbell Aidan Campbell Aidan Campbell



Peace be with you! For the past few months, we have been pleased to bring to our community online access to the Mass each 
Sunday morning. 
 
We invite and encourage you to be in the very presence of the Lord, and among His people. The primary reason for our weekly 
gathering is the reception of the Holy Eucharist, which cannot be administered by online streaming. 
 
However, for those members who are traveling, and those unable to physically join us due to illness, or being homebound, you 
are welcome to view the Eucharist online at 9 a.m. 

 

 
 

   PARISH HIGHLIGHTS 

Music Ministry 
The Adult Choir will begin rehearsals again on Wednesday, September 18 at 7 p.m. in the music room  

of the education building. 
 

The Adult Choir will return to Sunday service on Sunday, September 22. 
 

We are seeking to add voices to our group. If you enjoy singing, please consider joining us. We rehearse for an hour each 
week on Wednesday evenings, and perform 3 Sundays a month from September through Pentecost. Please consider 

joining us in leading liturgical worship. Speak with Deacon Ken or a choir member today! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
              
 
   

St. Francis Day Celebration 
Sunday, Oct. 6th at 1:00 pm 
“Blessing of the Animals” 

Join us as we gather again for a service of blessing. But this year we have a special treat… 
The owners of A+ Answers Pet Food will join us and present their products, bring 

samples, and join the fun. 
Bring your pet, LARGE or small! 

VISITATION MINISTRY OF SALEM LUTHERAN ELIZABETHVILLE 
 
From St. Matthew, Chapter 25: Then the King will say to those on his right, ‘Come, you who are blessed by my Father, inherit the 
kingdom prepared for you from the foundation of the world. For I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me drink, 
I was a stranger and you welcomed me, I was naked and you clothed me, I was sick and you visited me, I was in prison and you came to 
me.’ 
 
Over this past summer, the staff gathered to discuss the ministry of visitation here at Salem. Under the direction of the Deacon, whose 
ministry is firmly rooted in visitation, the pastor and staff have decided to be intentional in the visitation of our members, visitors, and 
those around us in the community. In this first phase of visitation ministry we will work to improve the visitation of the sick, 
homebound, and those in need. The following brief statement will serve as our guiding document, so that we can be uniform in our 
attempt and responsive to the needs of those among us. 
 
 

VISITATION POLICY 
We seek to provide the best level of visitation available, based on need and available time. Please keep in mind that our congregation 

recently voted to make changes in our pastoral ministry, limiting the pastor’s time and availability. Because of this reality, and the 
addition of a Deacon to the staff, our goal is to best align visitors with requests depending on their situation. We seek to ensure every 
visitation request will be met by at least one lay-person visit, one parish nurse visit, and one ordained clergy visit with the distribution 

of Holy Communion in a calendar month.  
 

What to expect from each visit: 
Lay person: conversation, communication to the church staff on behalf of those being visited, and prayer. These visits may include a 
meal, prayer shawl, or other form of physical comfort as available. 
Parish Nurse: conversation, communication to the rest of the church staff on behalf of those being visited, assessment of medical 
situation and advice as requested, a spiritual needs assessment to better advise the clergy, and prayer. 
Deacon: prayer and conversation, communication to the rest of the staff on behalf of those being visited, a spiritual needs assessment 
to better advise the Pastor, and the distribution of Holy Communion. 
Pastor: prayer and the Celebration of Holy Communion in special circumstances, communication to the rest of the staff on behalf of 
those being visited, the anointing of the sick, and commendation of the dying. 

 
Situations in which to request a visit: 

Request by means of communication that can be checked regularly and responded to appropriately. 
• Non-emergency requests should be made with the office by phone or email. 717-362-9222 or email 

salemelizabethville@gmail.com 
• Sickness and hospitalization requests can be made with the office or by directly contacting the Parish Nurse, 

Deacon, or Pastor by phone, text, or email. 
• Death and serious situations arising in the moment of crises requests should be made to the Deacon or Pastor by 

phone call only. 
 

Please DO NOT use social media, such as Facebook Messenger.  
The pastor and the staff do not use this method of communication, and such requests are lost and go unanswered. 

We can only respond to requests that are received first-hand.  
Do not rely on others to pass only this vital information. Speak to your church staff directly! 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Salem Lutheran Church 
205 W. Main Street 

Elizabethville, PA 17023 


